Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

# CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 36 19<sup>th</sup> November 2014

# **CALENDAR**

# <u>PRINCIPAL'S NEWS</u>

#### UPCOMING EVENTS



- \*Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> November Lightning prem
- \*Wed 26<sup>th</sup> November Book club orders due in
- \*Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> December Official Orientation day
- \*Wed 10<sup>th</sup> December Whole school Christmas concert
- \*Friday 12<sup>th</sup> December
  Special Helper Morning
  Tea
- \*Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> December
  Grade six Graduation
- \*Friday 19<sup>th</sup> December Last day of the school year School Finishes at 2.30

# End of Year School Concert

Wednesday 10th December

Students are currently busy practising their songs for our end of year concert.

Each grade level will perform a Christmas or Holiday song, as well as there being the opportunity for some "sing along" tunes with the audience!

It is a great opportunity for those of our students who are 'musical' to showcase their talents, as well as the rest of us who may be 'musically challenged' to join in and have some fun.

Bring along a picnic rug for your spot on the oval.

More details will be provided in upcoming newsletters.

We hope to see all of you there on the evening for a night of fun, singing and community spirt!



Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

# House Points

1<sup>st</sup>: Russell

2<sup>nd</sup>: Cameron

3<sup>rd</sup>: Childers

4th: Bakewell

## **Quote of the Week**

You are always a student, never a master. You have to keep moving forward.

Conrad Hall

#### STUDENT BIRTHDAYS 19<sup>th</sup>-25<sup>th</sup> November



Happy Birthday to those students who celebrate their birthday this week.

Kanish B.

Dylan B.

Emmitt C.

Kenny S.

Emma C.

Annabelle 1.

Eríka N.

## Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

·		
Grade	Student	For being
Junior LH	Damatson F.	Confident
Junior MR	Kakoda T.	Organised
Junior MD	Emma F	Cooperative
Junior MC	Brodie O	Organised
Middle ER	Charlotte R.	Persistent
Middle LB	Jay W.	Responsible
Middle SG	Leon L.	Confident
Senior BA	Hannah R.	Creative
Senior IW	Tamekah M	Respectful
Senior MD	Lachlan F	Persistent
Arts		
Physical Ed	Issac W.	Cooperative
Ass't Principal	Josh L (MER)	Resilient
Principal		
1		



Head Lice are a continuing concern for parents and teachers alike.

We would ask that you inspect your child's hair regularly, and if you find that your child has Head Lice please treat them before they return to school. Thank you.

Parents please note that school finishes at 3.15pm. The school does not offer on site before and after school care, therefore we ask that you collect your child/ren promptly. We thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

## **CURRICULUM**

Some gentle reminders!!

#### 2015 school fees can now be paid.

If you pay before 12th December 2014, you will receive a \$25.00 discount!

#### Grade 6 jumper orders

Orders are now being taken for 2015 Grade 6 student shirts and jumpers. Orders must be completed by Monday 1st December. All orders to be completed through Beleza, Cranbourne store.

#### Grade 6 graduation

Tickets are still available for this year's Grade 6 graduation. Please refer to notices from the Senior Learning Community regarding purchasing details. Parents please remember student dress for the evening is smart casual – but please no denim.

#### **Special Helper Morning Tea**

Invitations will be going out shortly to all parents and helpers that have assisted at school this year. This year's Morning Tea will take place on Friday 12rth December.

#### **Enrolments for 2015**

If your child is not going to be attending CPS next year, please ensure you let their current Home Group Teacher and the office know. This helps us with planning for next year.

Likewise, if you have a child starting in Prep next year and you have not organised their enrolment, please do so ASAP.

Di Fernand Assistant Principal

# SCIENCE @ CPS













Don't forget to check out the CSIRO website for great scientific information. Share the amazing world of science at <a href="www.CSRIO.au/THEHELIX">www.CSRIO.au/scientriffic</a>

The Technology Institute of Victoria who trained parents of our community this year are providing a FREE workshop entitled: <u>Facebook – Social media and parenting</u>.

These sessions are open for parents, friends and family over 18 years of age to attend.

Topics covered in this popular 90 minute session will include:

- Posting text and images online
- Current trends of social media
- Student/child behaviour online
- Parenting implications
- Researched cases studies

The session will cover Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, Snapchat and other popular social media forums. There will be time allocated to answer parent queries or concerns regarding Cyber behaviour. All attendees will also receive a free information pack to assist their understanding.

The FREE workshops will be offered on the 3rd and 4th December in your area, you may attend either a day or evening session on these dates.

- **LOCATION**: Lynbrook Hotel
- **DATE**: 3<sup>rd</sup> of December and 4<sup>th</sup> of December
- <u>Day</u> sessions 10.00 am 11.30
- <u>Night</u> sessions 7.00 pm 8.30 pm

To attend one of these sessions for free, please register your interest via <a href="https://www.tiv.com.au/socialmedia">www.tiv.com.au/socialmedia</a> this will assist with catering and seating.



# Match your savings for school costs, dollar for dollar, up to \$500.

You may be eligible if you have:

- a Health Care or a Pensioner Concession Card and
- some regular income from work (you or your partner)
- a child at school or study yourself

Contact Mehtap Williams, your local Saver Plus Worker:
03 8781 5937 or 0407 827 930
mehtap.williams@bsl.org.au

Saver Plus was developed by ANZ and the Brotherhood of St Laurence and is delivered in the Frankston and Mornington Peninsula region by Brotherhood of St Laurence. Saver Plus is funded by ANZ and the Australian Government.